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R e s o l u t i o n 

of the General Assembly of the Justices of the Supreme Court 

of 28 June 2018 

 

 

Being inconsistent with Article 180 of the Constitution of the Republic of Poland, regulation 

provided in Article 111 paragraph 1 of the Act on the Supreme Court, removes, on 4 July 

2018, a large number of justices from the Supreme Court. It constitutes obvious violation 

by the legislature of one of the fundamental guarantees of independence of the judiciary 

and will soon significantly disrupt normal functioning of the Supreme Court. Justices who 

had begun their service on the Supreme Court before the Act of 8 December 2017 on the 

Supreme Court came into force, should continue such service until the age of 70 without 

any additional conditions. 

 

 

 


